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2018/2019 COMMITTEE 

President: Art Capener 07 574 5909                  Vice President: Debbie Clarke 027 4961752 
Secretary: Carol Macintyre 07 543 4634                     Treasurer: Wendy Fullerton 027 3303698 
Newsletter Editor: Miriam Ruberl 027 2487542                                             John Campbell: 021 663355 
Kinsa Hays: 021 864 654                                           Jitske Schokking: 07 576 5894 
 

 

 

ADVANCE NOTICE – Mark your diaries! 

Friday 30th November 2018 
The Society programme ends. However individual groups may continue to use the rooms 
until Friday 14th December 
 

Tuesday 29th January 2019 

The Society rooms will re-open 
 

Saturday 9th February 2019 
ROOMS CLEAN UP and INTERIOR PAINT-UP 
Please give your time to help Spring Clean our rooms and building - many hands make 
light work! AN OUTSIDE SENSOR LIGHT will be installed alongside the clean up 
 

 

 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER & PROGRAMME 

DECEMBER 2018 

 

        LOCATION : 171A Elizabeth St. West                                                         PHONE: 07 5716859 

        EMAIL:  taurangaartsociety@xtra.co.nz               FACEBOOK :   Tauranga Society of Artists 

WEBSITE : www.taurangasocietyofartists.org.nz 

 

Cathy Schuts 

Brendon O’Farrell 

mailto:taurangaartsociety@xtra.co.nz
http://www.taurangasocietyofartists.org.nz/
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ART IN THE PARK & ON THE STRAND 

NO COSTS – NO COMMISSION 

 

 

Great opportunities for members of 

the Tauranga Society of Artists Inc to display 

& sell your art, mix with your fellow artists, and 

interact with the public – local, from other areas 

of New Zealand, and overseas. 

 

 

 

ART IN THE PARK   

2nd and 4th SATURDAY    
VENUE: CORONATION PARK 
MAUNGANUI ROAD, MT MAUNGANUI 

2018   2019    
DEC 8th and 22nd JAN 12th & 26th 
   FEB 9th & 23rd 
   MAR 9th, 23rd & 30th 
   APR 13th & 27th 
   MAY 11th 
   JUNE 8th 

 

 

ART ON THE STRAND 

1st and 3rd SUNDAY 
 
 
2018   2019 
DEC 2nd and 16th JAN 6th and 20th 
   FEB 3rd and 17th 
   MAR 3rd and 17th 
   APR 7th and 21st 
   MAY 5th and 19th 

JUNE 2nd and 23rd 
 

  https://www.facebook.com/taurangasocietyofartists/ 

 

Our Facebook page continues to gain popularity with now 

568 followers. 

It’s wonderful to see our community so interested in what we 

are doing. Remember you can share news of any exhibitions, 

workshops, session news or other arty pursuits you feel 

people may be interested in, to our FB page. Just post, and it 

will appear once I have approved it. 

christiecramerart@gmail.com 

 

https://www.facebook.com/
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ALL MEMBERS ARE WELCOME TO ATTEND ADVERTISED SESSIONS 

SESSION LEADERS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WATERCOLOUR WORLD – becoming a watercolour whizz 

Watercolours in all their forms, both traditional and modern ï tube, 

pan, stick, pencil, inks, pigment ï will be the star medium of a series of 

10 workshops running from 1pm to 4pm, every 4th Thursday of the 

month, beginning February 28th. Full Details in February newsletter. 

Participation will be by registration only. We will start with the basics for 

absolute beginners, and progress quickly to producing the effects that 

you want to achieve, you will choose the actual subjects we explore 

based on your interests. Workshop leader : Miriam Ruberl 

PAINTING SCHOOL YEAR 2 
 
This year the painting class has a new time slot, the first Wednesday 
morning of each month, starting on Wednesday 6th February, with 
Graham Baker. 
Members can do their own painting, subject and style choice or you 
may wish to work through a painting of my choice with me. 
Either way I will assist by demonstrating techniques as we go along.  
Most of you have established a base from which to start – let’s bring 
together your own skills with a greater range of options to fortify 
your techniques. 
 

Graham Baker 

 

Pastel Sessions Deanna Flood 572 2563 021 023 13190 

Thursday Morning Karen Pritchard 544 6574  

Tuesday Morning Jenny Brogden 544 1410  

Drawing for Pleasure Cynthia Davis 578 3739  

Painting School Mary McTavish 543 2521  

Wednesday Afternoon Richard Fenn 577 1644 027 245 1741 

Life Drawing Lynn Watts 576 9592 021 071 5712 

Tuesday evening Steve Cordery  027 510 6669 

Thursday evening Trish Holmes 576 9580  

Portraiture Judith Robinson 572 1101 027 361 3429 
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Your editor was very 

lucky, calling in to 

Tauranga Art Gallery as 

she does when in 

Tauranga, this time to 

see the Beyond 

Geyserland exhibition ï 

a must see of New 

Zealand artists - to catch 

this glimpse of Emma 

Prill’s up-coming 

exhibition in the middle 

of being hung. Very 

Promising !!   
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       PORTRAITURE 

Wonderful Photo of the Portraiture aficionados in November 

 
 
Lovely to see some faces 
from OUR EVENING 
CLASSES. What a happy 
crew! Loving the painting 
Trish Holmes I hear it's 
heading to the Tauranga 
Society of Artists Garden & 
Art Exhibition and Cafe in 
Matapihi. 
 
PASTEL SESSION Monday 
3rd December 2018 from 
9.30am to 4pm.  Well it is 
hard to believe this is our 
last session for the year, so 

we can finish those Christmas 

presents.  Bring along a 
painting you need help with 
also some suggestions for 
new ideas for next yearôs 
sessions. 
A shared lunch to celebrate our 
achievements for the past year plus 
some laughs. 

 
 
See you on Monday 3rd December 
 

https://www.facebook.com/events/144155973198463/?acontext=%7B%22action_history%22%3A%22null%22%7D&__tn__=K%2AF&eid=ARAEctUXEuudXt_7DVxxDsH_KghdmOdl2SltueQuwnJqIx37xPrPB5T7eODjq2YEtH1MdvyDsyM1acOM&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARC8QtMCONKZU7w1-NCVkkA2zY7YiLWXfpWjK7HVvyVCjpqL6_Kj_fY2-X3xCUR0Tb9ErauG97X7_GAFeDOzwfHaqQ8JO67NQvTsTjwv6qfg53S2XtoQ9ZBWl1mYpQAQFox4GTVApWIZbiL4Gt7N-4rWm6gkox-H8eV3BweSHg-iMJJB0lhVgMyWCa9SOa0WtwtTsu09Zu8EXySgi8j7k9czbJPkCaD809wbXi7iuPccAzoW3MPLoP9vExmP8tCYS0Fv84_S2RXpZrrcLQhJ3jI2_Q-0RvPgUkkP8oaCi9GbXMZYa3FGqtI3ksCnFGWRzfx-FAek07CY_5wzVHTVswDo4tECxJh35u6k5DR7lNhGwTMQhRdu3GQt6crm43-abU30
https://www.facebook.com/events/144155973198463/?acontext=%7B%22action_history%22%3A%22null%22%7D&__tn__=K%2AF&eid=ARAEctUXEuudXt_7DVxxDsH_KghdmOdl2SltueQuwnJqIx37xPrPB5T7eODjq2YEtH1MdvyDsyM1acOM&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARC8QtMCONKZU7w1-NCVkkA2zY7YiLWXfpWjK7HVvyVCjpqL6_Kj_fY2-X3xCUR0Tb9ErauG97X7_GAFeDOzwfHaqQ8JO67NQvTsTjwv6qfg53S2XtoQ9ZBWl1mYpQAQFox4GTVApWIZbiL4Gt7N-4rWm6gkox-H8eV3BweSHg-iMJJB0lhVgMyWCa9SOa0WtwtTsu09Zu8EXySgi8j7k9czbJPkCaD809wbXi7iuPccAzoW3MPLoP9vExmP8tCYS0Fv84_S2RXpZrrcLQhJ3jI2_Q-0RvPgUkkP8oaCi9GbXMZYa3FGqtI3ksCnFGWRzfx-FAek07CY_5wzVHTVswDo4tECxJh35u6k5DR7lNhGwTMQhRdu3GQt6crm43-abU30
https://www.facebook.com/events/144155973198463/?acontext=%7B%22action_history%22%3A%22null%22%7D&__tn__=K%2AF&eid=ARAEctUXEuudXt_7DVxxDsH_KghdmOdl2SltueQuwnJqIx37xPrPB5T7eODjq2YEtH1MdvyDsyM1acOM&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARC8QtMCONKZU7w1-NCVkkA2zY7YiLWXfpWjK7HVvyVCjpqL6_Kj_fY2-X3xCUR0Tb9ErauG97X7_GAFeDOzwfHaqQ8JO67NQvTsTjwv6qfg53S2XtoQ9ZBWl1mYpQAQFox4GTVApWIZbiL4Gt7N-4rWm6gkox-H8eV3BweSHg-iMJJB0lhVgMyWCa9SOa0WtwtTsu09Zu8EXySgi8j7k9czbJPkCaD809wbXi7iuPccAzoW3MPLoP9vExmP8tCYS0Fv84_S2RXpZrrcLQhJ3jI2_Q-0RvPgUkkP8oaCi9GbXMZYa3FGqtI3ksCnFGWRzfx-FAek07CY_5wzVHTVswDo4tECxJh35u6k5DR7lNhGwTMQhRdu3GQt6crm43-abU30
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Landmark Homes ï Generous Sponsor of the 

Tauranga Art Society of Artists' October Original Art Sale 

 
 

 
ART SUPPLIES    Neville and Kerry at Paper Plus in the Papamoa Plaza are offering to our Tauranga 
Society of Artists members who live in the area a discount of 45% off canvases plus 15% on art 
supplies, but to qualify for the discount you must present your green membership card from the 
Tauranga Art Society.  This is a great opportunity for you, also a chance to support a local business. 
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From the Programme & Competitions Sub-Committee 
 
Season's Greetings to you all. 
 
Having been lucky enough to be 
invited to two end of year session 
break ups, I can recommend the 
company and the food at both the Still 
Life Session which from next year will 
be on the 3rd Wednesday morning of 
each month and the Portraiture 
sessions which will now be on the 
second and fourth Wednesday 
mornings of each month. The change 
of days has been requested from 
those attending and we are always 
willing to make it as easy as possible 
for members to come to the sessions.  
 
Another big change for 2019 will be 
the Painting School which will have a 
new Tutor and a new day.  GRAHAM 
BAKER will be the Tutor for the year 
and the Painting School will be on the 
first Wednesday morning of each 
month, rather than the last 
Wednesday.  We hope that will suit 
everyone.  
 
MIRIAM RUBERL ï WATERCOLOUR 
WORLD – becoming a watercolour 
whizz  ï Commencing Thursday 28th 
February and thereafter on 4th 
Thursday of each month.  Charge of 
$45 per person or $80 for two months.  
Max number of 10 per session.  
Waiting list will be available. More 
details will follow in the first newsletter 
of the year, but generally the 10 
sessions will start with the 
fundamentals so that everyone,  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
novice, initiate or seasoned painter are 
on a level playing field for the rest of 
the year. Session content will be in 
blocks of 2 as to content so if you feel 
you know enough about a certain 
aspect eg. composition, elements of 
art etc, you need not register for those. 
 
Already booked for 2019 is KAROL 
OAKLEY for a two-day Pastel 
Workshop in March ï Monday the 25th 
& Tuesday the 26th.  We are very 
grateful to those that normally hold 
their sessions on these two days for 
giving up the rooms for this Australian 
artist who is coming to our area on 
these two days only.   
 
Also booked is Val Chapman's sister 
MURIEL GARTLAND, from Australia, 
who will be doing a weekend Acrylic 
Workshop on the 18th and 19th of May 
on Seascapes.  The workshop will be 
suitable for all levels of artists, using a 
limited palette.  More details later. 
 
A Mixed Media workshop for all 
levels of interest will take place the 
Weekend of April 13 & 14, led by 
Miriam Ruberl ï designed to pique the 
interest of people new to Mixed Media, 
and thrill those who have attended 
previous courses with Miriam. 
 
Thanking you all for your on-going 
attendance at the rooms.  They are 
there for your enjoyment. 
 
 
 
 
Best wishes for 2019 
 
Mary McTavish, Val Chapman, Debbie 

Clarke & Judith Robinson 
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2018 End Of year Competition Results 

 

Reg Charman Memorial Cup – A Moment in Time 
Winner – Bruce Hutchinson 
Merit ï Debbie Clarke 
Merit -  Birgitt Shannon 
 
President's Trophy – Best Emerging Artist – Outside My Window 
Only one entry    Merit ï Wendy Lowe 
 
Marge Martin Salver- Tauranga 
Theme 
Winner – Lynne Dara 
Merit ï Debbie Clarke 
Merit ï Robin Purllant 
 
Georgina Don Memorial Cup – Best 
Acrylic 
Winner – Bruce Hutchinson 
Merit ï Birgitt Shannon 
Merit ï Robin Purllant 
 

Marie Peters Millenium Cup – Best 
Pastel 
Winner – Lynne Dean 
Merit ï Adele Crawford Frank 
Merit ï Wendy Lowe 
 
Carter Brothers Award – Best 
Watercolour 
Winner – Debbie Clarke 
Merit ï Bruce Hutchinson 
Merit ï Juliana Park

Cam Borgoyne Thomas Memorial 
Award 
 & Keith Corner Memorial Trophy 
Winner – Lynne Dara 
Merit ï Robin Purllant 
Merit ï Birgitt Shannon 
 
Jensen Trophy – Best Coloured 
Pencils 
Winner Robin Purllant 
Merit ï Kay Sevier 
Merit ï Lynne Dean 
 
 
 

Grace Walsh – Best Oil  
Winner – Juliana Park 
Merit ï Robin Purllant 
Merit ï Bruce Hutchinson 
 
Contemporary Art Award 
Winner – Debbie Clarke 
Merit ï Birgitt Shannon 
Merit ï Leigh Basinger 

 

 

 

Photos will be included in February Newsletter !! 
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Wonderful Success at our Garden & Art Café and Exhibition 

Peter and Alison Ferris again generously offered TSA a great opportunity to showcase our 

membersô art and to convert a double garage into a Caf® in their beautiful garden at 

Matapihi.  This allowed us to raise extra funds for TSA and we are extremely grateful to 

Peter and Alison. 

After months of planning by the Garden & Art Subcommittee - Berys Suridge, Jenny 

Brogden, Mary McTavish, Elizabeth Cross and Wendy Fullerton - 42 artists exhibited 214 

paintings. More than 850 people visited the café, garden and exhibition over the four days. 

The Café was a real draw-card to the garden and was extremely popular with its variety of 

home baking. Grateful thanks to Margaret Hunt, Jenny Brogden, Berys Suridge, Marie 

Brown and Deanna Flood for a mouth-watering display of home baking, and food served 

with a smile and hours of hard work behind the scene.  The café with its outdoor and indoor 

tables was a real success visually and financially.  

The Exhibition was attractively presented and run by Jenny Brogden, Mary McTavish and 

Elizabeth Cross.  Thanks to the members of the Exhibition Committee, Adrian Muller and 

John Cross for their help with setting up and hanging the paintings and then packing up on 

Sunday.  33 paintings were sold with one commission accepted; plus10 garden ornaments 

of Oamaru stone were also sold. 

The Murals which decorated the 

café walls, painted two years 

ago by the Tuesday morning 

group, the Tuesday evening 

group (now the Thursday 

evening group) and the 

Thursday morning group, have 

now been sold, and will continue 

to be enjoyed by the new 

owners who really appreciate 

them. 

Jenny Brogden 

 

 

 

HAPPY HOLIDAY SEASON EVERYONE, THANK YOU ALL FOR YOUR 

SUPPORT, PARTICIPATION AND FEEDBACK DURING THE YEAR, ESPECIAL 

THANKS TO YOUR COMMITTEE AND SUBCOMMITTEES, WITHOUT WHOM 

WE WOULD NOT HAVE HAD SO MUCH  

ART-MAKING FUN !! 

Miriam Ruberl, Editor 


